








Report of FOSM Project to Buck Two Large Logs at the Spring
in Cienega Canyon Picnic Area on Wednesday, December 8, 2021

Sam Beard, Dec. 9
On Wednesday, December 8, seven FOSM volunteers bucked two large logs at the spring in Cienega Canyon Picnic Area. Kerry Wood, CNF Trails and Wilderness Manager, felled the dead 36-inch white fir, and FOSM volunteers felled and limbed the 24-inch dead white fir near the corner of the spring box fence. Both of these trees were felled several months ago. 
We did not split the wood, because the gate to the picnic area is still open so that someone could steal the split wood at the upper parking lot. After the gate is locked for the winter, we will return with Lou Romero’s power splitter and split this donation wood. The large 36-inch pieces are only 12 inches long, but they are very heavy. Assuming a radius of 1.5 feet and a fir density of 36 pounds per cubic foot, a large piece could weight about 250 pounds. The volume of a large piece is about 7 cubic feet.
The volunteers working on Wednesday were Dan Benton, Lou Romero, Sim Cook, Don Carnicom, Jerry Carroll, Cliff Giles, and Sam Beard.
Photographs are presented below.
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Lou Romero is marking where the cuts will be made so that each piece is one foot long. Someone had made one cut in this large log
several feet up from Lou. L to R: Dan Benton, Lou Romero, and Sam Beard. All photos by Cliff Giles
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Don Carnicom is marking the log with the hatchet so that each piece is 4 feet long.
Assuming a diameter of 0.75 feet and length of 4 feet, each piece would weight about 200 pounds.
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Dan is completing the first cut at the lower end of the log. He is using the Sandia Ranger District
 Stihl Model 660 chain saw with a 36-inch bar.
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Dan has started the second cut on this log, and Lou is checking the ground for rocks.
[image: ]
Jerry Carroll is completing the first cut in the upper end of the log where some
cut through the log earlier. Jerry is using the FOSM Stihl Model 460 chain saw with a 28-inch bar.
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Dan continues to buck this large log. Note the amount of sawdust on the ground.
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Sim Cook is driving a wedge to keep the kerf open so the wood will not bind the saw bar.
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Jerry is cutting off the end of the smaller log to make room for him to buck the large log.
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With two sawyers working on the log, it is getting shorter. The log will not roll due to 
three short limbs on the lower left side of it.
[image: ]
Jerry is starting to buck the upper part of the log, but the group decided to have lunch and buck the smaller log. The group will
limb and buck the reminder of the tree later.
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Dan is bucking this log with Don ready to drive wedges.
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View of the upper part of the picnic area where the pieces will remain until they are split. Eighteen 1-foot rounds were 
cut from the large log, and ten 4-foot pieces were cut from the smaller log. The total volume of wood is about 1.5 cords.
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